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Minutes of the Regional Committee Meeting 

20 June 2013, 1pm, Stirling House, Thornaby, Stockton on Tees
	Present
	Apologies:

	Steve Boon (SB) 
	Carol Haxton (CH)

	Anita Brown (AB)
	Lynda Walker (LW)

	Vivianne Buller (VB)
	Joe Fallon (JF)

	Jackie Sharp (JS)
	

	Godfrey Hedley (GH)
	

	Janet Arnott (JA)
	

	Gordon Murray (GM)
	

	Stephen Forster (SF)
	

	Cheryll Snowdon (CS)
	


	Item
	
	Action

	13/23
	Welcome  & Apologies  for Absence
SB welcomed and thanked members for their attendance. 
Apologies were received from Carol Haxton, Lynda Walker and Joe Fallon.
SB advised that CH has resigned from the committee due to being appointed to a new job.  The committee congratulated her and wished her well.

SB will seek a new committee member from Scotland 


	SB

	13/24
	Minutes of Previous Meeting 18 April 2013 
These were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting held on the 18 April 2013 to be published on the LACA website.


	VB

	13/25
	Matters arising from 18 April 2013 

Summer Event 2013 and 2014
Committee expressed sadness about the lack of interest for the Summer Event planned for Friday 7th June 2013 which had been canceled due to the small number of bookings. Chair and committee thanked Anita and Jackie for all their hard work in planning the event and discussed if there was any financial losses due to the cancelation. 
Some feedback from members indicated they would prefer the event to be held closer to Durham or Newcastle. 
Committee agreed to consider booking the Durham City Riverboat Trip with BBQ and Disco for June 2014. GH offered to make some initial enquiries and said he might be able to find another group to share the boat with us. 
	GH



	13/26
	Regional Year Planner and future events 2013 - 2014
VB presented revised year planner for 2013 – 2014. 
Discussion took place about carrying out a survey to find out what members want. SF and JA offered to carry out this task.

Regional EXPO 2014 
The proposed date for the North East EXPO is provisionally Thursday 27th March 2014 and will include the Annual Business Meeting, Seminar and Workshops.

Committee agreed that region could manage the EXPO 2014 themselves and SB proposed forming an EXPO planning group which would commence work in September 2013. 

Partner committee members expressed support for a regional EXPO and all agreed SB should survey Partners and Associates to ascertain their interest and support.

The focus is to provide a regional platform for all members and prospective new members to meet. In addition to the Exhibition there could be workshops and a motivational speaker at the Annual Business Meeting. 

Important to stress the event is not about income generation and charges made to exhibitors should be kept to the minimum just to cover costs.  

	SF

JA

ALL

SB


	13/27
	Regional membership strategy
SB serves as a member of the National Membership Group and advised that national strategy is to focus on single site operators, individual members, corporate membership, associate and partners. A National Database on local schools is being prepared
SB will speak to LACA HQ about lapsed membership in this region.

VB to provided SB with information about Secondary Schools 

Proposal for SB and VB to write to all school caterers on local database for North East England.

SF was concerned about the number emails that failed when he sent out the invitation for the Summer Social. VB has passed these onto LACA HQ for correction. The primary cause for non delivery of emails is generally due to member’s inboxes being full. VB will continue monitoring the situation.

	SB

VB

SB

VB

VB

	13/28
	LACA Board Report & Key Issues
Future Direction and Proposed Name Change

SB advised that the Board has discussed options and were strongly influenced by media partners who advised LACA is a strong brand but references to local authorities should be removed and rebranded as LACA ( Lead Association for Catering in Education) 
Board proposes to consult with members at the Subscribers Annual Business Meeting on the 10 July 2013 during the National Conference Event in Birmingham. They also intend to discuss the appointment of a CEO. 
Committee expressed concern there would be insufficient time and  membership representation to fully consider these important changes and are concerned the Board are completely ignoring the views of the membership. 

SB intends to write to the Chair of LACA expressing the regions full support for a new name and the appointment of a CEO and that sufficient time should be given to ensure all members are properly consulted about these important changes. The committee recorded their full support for the chair to represent their views on behalf of the region.

The new organisation would require a new and outstanding leader perhaps from outside the current board/organisation, who will come with fresh ideas. 

The committee feel it would not be appropriate for the current board to be involved and neither should we be considering applications from the board.  A potential conflict of interest is arising as some Board members maybe positioning themselves to apply for the position of CEO. 

The process for appointing a CEO needs to be carefully considered and managed in an open and transparent way. 


	SB



	13/29
	Treasurers Report
Treasurer reported the balance  as @ 6 June 2013 was £7,088:98

	JS

	13/30
	School Chef of the Year 2013
The 2013 National Final were held on the 22nd May 2013 at the Defence Logistics School in Worthy Down, Hampshire and the committee and regional members congratulated  the Regional Winner Pamela Jamieson from Cumbrae Primary School on the Isle of Cumbrae  in North Ayrshire, Scotland who was awarded the Highly Commended Award for Main Course.   


	

	13/31
	NSMW 2013 Campaign
SB advised the funding requested by Alygra had been turned down.
A letter has been sent to Elygra outlining the reasons for the Committee decision. 
Need to sound out if members would be prepared to provide a free meal for all pupils. 

	

	13/32
	AOB
GM asked if there would be a regional get together @ Conference and a discussion took place about who was attending Conference form the region.
SF advised about the All Party Parliamentary Group which would be meeting on the 16 July 2013 and he would report back to a future meeting.

	SF



	13/33
	Date of next committee meeting
Thursday 26th September 2013 @ 1pm (lunch from 12.30pm) @ Stirling House, Thornaby, Stockton on Tees.
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